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Member/Officer Protocol 
 
 
Councillors and Officers recognise that effective working for the benefit of 
people who live, work and visit Bromley is based on mutual trust and 
courtesy. 
 
Within this, the following key principles are recognised: 
 

 The different roles of Members and officers; 
 

 The necessary political independence and impartiality of Chief Officers 
and officers as a whole; 

 

 The legitimate political aspirations of Members and the need for officers to 
support and implement democratically made decisions of the Council, 
Executive and decision making Committees; 

 

 The need for officers to provide professional advice and support to 
Member bodies and the right for Chief Officers to attend such meetings; 

 

 The need for Councillors and officers to follow the respective Codes of 
Conduct and any standards set by the Council – including the Council’s 
Equality Policy Statement; 

 

 The need for specific briefings to be provided to the Leader, Portfolio 
Holders and  Committee Chairmen whilst also recognising that officers are 
there to serve the Council as a whole; 

 

 The need for officers to engage with Ward Councillors and to provide 
responses to enquiries and information to enable Ward councillors to 
contribute to decision making and undertake their representative role; 

 

 To provide access to information to Members unless prohibited by law; 
 

 That officers may on invitation attend party group meetings to provide 
factual and non-partisan advice, but that where this occurs the same 
facilities are offered equally to all parties. 

 


